STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
DECEMBER 18, 2018
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Gill Foster, Paul Ogden, Karen Bliss, Nicky Ogden, Brian Jones, Dave King, Diane Gore, Sarah Djali, Fran Aiken, Allan Foster 
1. Apologies: Nic Macmillan, Ron Wade, Janet Monks, Jaime Jones
2. Minutes: The minutes of November’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Planning Applications:
1. Allan told the committee that the application to demolish the Chinese Delight restaurant on Preston Road had been passed by the planning committee and that work on the scheme would begin within 12 months. Paul said it was disappointing that no ‘affordable’ homes or a sum for this was forthcoming from the application.
2. Allan said Standish Voice would be giving a submission regarding the proposal to demolish buildings at Chadwick’s, on High Street, and the application to build around 90 apartments for elderly people submitted by McCarthy and Stone. Allan outlined the plans and the committee discussed them. The committee decided it would generally be supportive of the plans – despite its preference for some retail or hospitality premises on the site – as homes for elderly people were needed in the village. However, the committee will object to the scale of the development and the overbearing design of some areas of the scheme and ask for more parking spaces to be included in the plans. Allan would write and submit the views to Wigan Council.
4. Neighbourhood Plan: Gill outlined the progress of Standish Neighbourhood Plan saying the statutory consultation by Wigan Council was due to end on December 19 and that the local authority would then submit all the relevant documentation to the Planning Examiner for that stage of the process. She said that an examiner had been chosen and would begin to consider the plan during early February.
5. Christmas Market: Paul said that Standish Christmas Market at the start of the month had been a huge success, with no problems encountered and a great deal of positive feedback from the public. Gill thanked Christmas Market sub-committee and the Friends of Standish Library for all their hard work in organising the event. She also thanked the Standish Decorations Committee for organising the railings and treatment around the Christmas Tree to ensure it was completed by the day of the event.
6.   Date of next meeting: The next meeting in January would be the AGM.

The meeting ended at 9pm


